Silver Lake Community Association Minutes

June 26, 2024 
The meeting was held at Darrel Crimmins’ home.

Board Members Present:
Darrel Crimmins
Brad Ellenberger
Maryanne Ellenberger
Kevin Gramlich
Sarah Hedin
Jon Steiner
Jon Taylor
Scotty Roberge – via phone

Board Members Absent:
Tom Imblum

Public Present:
Donna Hoffman – Recording Secretary

Brad Ellenberger called the meeting to order.

Approval of Minutes:
Brad Ellenberger asked for a motion to approve the minutes from March 13th, 2024
Sarah Hedin motioned to approve the minutes. Darrel Crimmins seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  The motion was passed.

Treasury Report:
Maryanne Ellenberger gave the treasury report.

Collection Report:
Maryanne Ellenberger gave the collection report.

Old Business:
There was no old business.

New Business:
Election of 2024-2025 Officers:
Maryanne Ellenberger made a motion to keep the current board of officers as is.  Sarah Hedin seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  The motion was passed.

President – Brad Ellenberger
Vice President – Kevin Gramlich
Secretary – Maryanne Ellenberger
Treasurer - Tom Imblum


Selected by the Board as Recording Secretary – Donna Hoffman

Beaver Challenge:
The presence of beavers is currently blocking the dams at Cardinal Lane.
Pete’s Wildlife Control Services quoted the cost of $848.00 to trap and remove the beavers.  This cost comes with only a 50/50 chance of removal and no guarantee that the beavers will not return.
The board has decided to destroy the beaver habitat on their own. Community members will slowly remove the clogged areas and the beavers should then move out on their own.  

Work Parties:
The next work party is scheduled for July 6th at 9 am.
Work will continue on the island.
· Prepping the soil
· Planting grass seed
· Putting down straw
· Setting up a generator and pump to water the seed

Nominating Committee:
Maryanne Ellenberger will send an email to the current membership asking if anyone is interested in serving on the nominating committee. The nominating committee for the June 2025 elections to the board will consist of:
· 3 current board members
· 2 members of the Silver Lake Association in good standing
The board will select the nominating committee.
Lake Treatment Update:
Darrel Crimmins reported that the lake looks better.  Twice a month, he applies time-release bio-pucks that are formulated to break down muck.  These treatments began in May and will continue until September. Darrel, with the assistance of others, will spray the entire lake monthly with a concentrated beneficial bacteria formation designed to reduce ammonia, nitrate, phosphorus, and muck while improving the clarity of the water.

Spillway Repairs:
Brad Ellenberger reported that any concrete patching needed at the spillway will be done during the draw down of the lake.
Maryanne Ellenberger read the inspection report.  She reported that a hose will be hooked up at Steve and Trudy’s property to allow for power washing.

July 4th Activities:
· Ballon Race – sponsored by Scotty Roberge
· Canoe/Kayak Race – sponsored by Van Hoffman
· Flotilla – sponsored by Jennifer Hoke
· Circle of light


John Taylor motioned to adjourn the meeting. Scotty Roberge seconded the motion.  All were in favor. The meeting was adjourned.












